
 

 

 

Update No3: Friday 3rd April 2020  

General update 

We continue to follow the guidance outlined below 

 It is very clear that where possible the safest place for all of us, including pupils and staff, is 

to be at home, self-isolating 

 Pupils only to be in school where their parents/carers are keyworkers and cannot have them 

at home or if they have been identified as high risk 

 We all need to follow the guidance on social distancing  

Communication 

 We have phoned all families at least once a week to see how you are.  Some of you aren’t 

answering because it says “withheld number”  - please answer, it’s probably us! 

 We will post information on our websites daily 

Keeping Safe Online: please use the following links to help you 

 Thinkyouknow (advice from the National Crime Agency to stay safe online) 

 Internet matters (support for parents and carers to keep their children safe online) 

 Parent info (support for parents and carers to keep their children safe online) 

 LGfL (support for parents and carers to keep their children safe online) 

 Net-aware (support for parents and careers from the NSPCC) 
 

Schools 

 This week Mary Rose and Cliffdale combined, have been operating on the Mary Rose site.  

We have an increased number of staff self isolating but have just about managed to staff this 

 Redwood Park and Littlegreen remained open on their own sites 

 We are open in a limited capacity over Easter all on the Mary Rose site 

 Parents are being asked to organise their own transport where possible or to access the AQA 

taxi option paid for by Portsmouth City Council but requires a parent to accompany their 

child 

 Grab and Go meals for pupils on free school meals are available from hubs close to your 

homes. 

 The voucher system is being actioned and will be available soon 

Activities/work to keep your children occupied 

 Photographs of home learning are being posted daily on the websites – they’re fab and 

provide you with lots of extra ideas 

Alison 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://www.internetmatters.org/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIktuA5LWK2wIVRYXVCh2afg2aEAAYASAAEgIJ5vD_BwE
https://parentinfo.org/
https://www.lgfl.net/online-safety/default.aspx
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/

